First Capital Chapter of AACA
New Bern, NC

Miarch 1, 2025
Antigue and Classic Car Owners -

The members of New Bern’s First Capital Chapter of AACA are preparing to host
our 32nd Annual Car Show on the streets of downtown New Bern. We are also
hosting the North Carolina Regional AACA Spring Show along with our open~/
antique car show with help from Morehead City Chapter of AACA.

The City of New Bern Alderman have once again offered to close portions of
Middie, Pollock and Craven Streets for us to use showing your cars not only to
other collectors, but to the general public who flock to our show year after year.
The show field entrance is again at the intersection of Middle and South Front
streets. Back-in parking will be the rule of the day. Trailer parking will be
available at the base of Broad Street (at East Front Street). U/L approved fire
extinguishers are required and should be placed at the base of your car’s left
front tire.

The 2025 Spring Car Show will take place on Saturday May 10th (10:00 AM -
3:00 PM). Registration will start at 8:00 AM and end promptly at 10:00 AM with
judging starting at noon. Original, Restored, Modified, Special Interest, Daily
Driver cars, trucks, motorcycles and commercial vehicles will be judged.

Trophies will be awarded to First Place, Second Place of Restored Vehicles,
Modified vehicles, Driver Participation and Original as delivered from the
dealership-

We will also be holding our annual 50/50 drawing with proceeds going to the
Marshall Van Winkle scholarship fund, to be awarded to a student in the
Automotive Technician Program at Craven Community College.

We are offering a light blue #2025 Show T-shirt” for $20.00 each, that can be
purchased when early registering your vehicle, state your size and quantity.

Your early registration will be greatly appreciated and welcomed. Come join us
on May 10th.

Should you have any questions, please contact me at 252- 571-5635.

Best Regards,

fike Wilson Show Chairperson



